
Candidates who are cleared for fingerprinting by New York State will be asked to get re-
fingerprinted by the NYC DOE at their own expense:


Please note that as of 3/31/23, the NYC DOE policy that allowed teacher candidates to transfer 
their New York State fingerprinting clearance to the NYC DOE has changed. This policy is now 
valid strictly for onboarding NYC DOE employees. 


This does not apply to candidates who have transferred their fingerprinting clearance from New 
York State to NYC DOE prior to 3/31/2023.


